E.G.P.C. 12.02.20

EAST GOSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Full Council meeting held on Wednesday 12th February 2020 at 6.30pm in the East Goscote Village Hall.
Present:

Cllr J Malpus (Chair)


Cllr M Webbon



Cllr D Cannon



Cllr L Needham
Cllr J Poland



PCSO 6098 Richards




1 Member of the Public
19/210

Matters arising from the public. (Meeting Adjourned)
The meeting was adjourned to receive any comments/statements from members of the public.

A member of the public asked if bins could be provided on the Rearsby Roses estate. Cllr Needham will contact Charnwood to see if this is possible.

19/211
Matters arising from the police

PCSO Lesley Richards gave the Parish Council 10 Charnwood Watch signs to replace any broken signs around the village.


The police carried out speeding checks on 4th February.  5 vehicles were found to be speeding along the Melton Road and PCSO Richards confirmed that tickets were issued. A further speed operation will be carried out next month.

PCSO Richards gave information on crime over the last 30 days which included 4 vans being broken into in January.


She confirmed that she has spoken to people who have parked inappropriately on Long Furrow, and the Chairman advised of a problem with parking on Lilac Way.
19/212

Apologies for Absence:
Cllr M Nelson Cllr C Duffy and Cllr S Gerrard

19/213
Declarations of Interest: Cllr Malpus regarding the Library and the Long Furrow.

Cllr Cannon regarding the Long Furrow
19/214
To confirm the minutes of the last full council meeting (08.01)

The minutes held on 8th January 2020 were agreed as a true and accurate record of the proceedings.
19/215

Matters arising from the minutes


19/139 – The manholes covers have now been cemented in


19/195 – Complaint re cones on Wayfarer Drive – the police have visited several times, 


however the cones have always been next to the wall.



19/207 – Letter sent to resident on 13th January re fence encroaching our land (rear of Doctors 

surgery). The resident has now repaired the fence.


19/177 – The lights at Fleury Court have now been repaired



19/194 – The bins at Fleury Court – Cllr Needham will make enquiries to see what can be 

done about this.

19/216

County Councillors Report
· LCC set to agree its budget for 2020/21 – proposals include £16m investment into tackling climate change, an extra £34m to support vulnerable people, £7m to top up road maintenance budgets and a 3.99% council tax rise next year.
· Consultation on city and county transport priorities – Investment in rail and public transport and more walking and cycling schemes are among the priorities set out in a new 30-year transport blueprint for Leicester and Leicestershire. A consultation is expected later in February.  The ambition is to continue to encourage use of the commercial bus network, of electric vehicles and to increase the number of bus lanes and cycleways/pedestrian routes developed over the past few years.
· Cllr Poland confirmed he will chase up information regarding the replacement of village entrance signs.
The Chairman asked if there were any changes expected to the Route 5/5a and said that East Goscote to Melton needs more subsidies and the journeys are very infrequent on Sundays and in the evenings.
Cllr Cannon said that many road signs were looking shabby, some cant be read, are covered in algae, or simply covered by adjacent shrubbery/trees so are invisible.

Cllr Poland noted these comments.

19/217

Borough Councillors Report



Cllr Needham said that much of Charnwood News is circulated to all Councillors via the 


parish office who send out press releases.  She therefore did not want to repeat all this 


information.  This was agreed.


She confirmed that the budget is proposed at 3.63% for Charnwood.



A further report has been commissioned regarding the local plan focussing on climate change 

and the environment, which will hopefully back up some of our concerns.

Light issues have been dealt with at Fleury Court and she will make enquiries re the problem with bins being left by the alleyway.

19/218

Reports from Reps on other Committees:



VHMC – Next Meeting February 27th, 2020.


Pavilion and Playing fields – A Pavilion check will be undertaken by the clerk in due course. 

The Clerk and Caretaker will carry out a playground check by the end of Feb.

Long Furrow – The latest edition is on-line, and some copies are in the Library, the shop and St Hilda’s Church. The Chairman confirmed that extra advertising has been forthcoming and the copy date for the next edition is 31st March, which will be delivered at the beginning of May.
Trees – Cllr Nelson wrote in to ask if the council would agree to installing bird boxes at various locations around the village.  The cost was £27 for 4 boxes. This was approved.
Cllr Webbon conducted a village check of trees following the high winds and reported that only one tree had fallen on Ploughmans Lea which was a County Council tree.


Parish App/Website Latest Figures –Website page views over the last 12 months amounted to    

 4804. App users stands at 489 Apple and 318 Android (807)



Greener Goscote Group – Cllr Cannon confirmed that the group is now an unincorporated 


constituted group and is trying to open a Treasurers Bank Account.  He has applied for funding 


from Central England Co -op Community divided.


Resilience Project Update – Cllr Needham has issued a written update to all Councillors 


following their meeting on 15th January 2020.  Ideas being researched are: Street Wardens, 

producing an information leaflet, researching other emergency plans, and confirming a 


replacement flood warden. Cllr Needham has been advised that the resilience plans have now 

got to be in place by the end of February if funding is required. 


Speeding Committee – Cllr Webbon confirmed that the Bins stickers were all given out and 

placed on the wheelie bins.
The two banners have also been installed on bus shelters on Melton Road and Long Furrow.
The Chairman suggested that the bin stickers were well accepted, and it may be worth purchasing additional stickers to give out to residents.  It was agreed to purchase a further 100 bins stickers which Cllr Webbon agreed to distribute to residents.

Cllr Nelson has requested consideration of new “village welcome signs” which could include wording relating to driving slowly.  We have made enquiries with Cllr Poland NEXT AGENDA
19/219

Proposed Accounts
The Council accepted accounts to the sum of £4941.03 for February.
19/220

Correspondence



A list of correspondence received was circulated to all Councillors.
· Charnwood Council Tax rise – Average Band D property £4.43 increase per annum (3.63%)
· Police carry out speed checks (04.02) – 5 vehicles found to be above speed limit

19/221

Planning Matters


P/20/0076/2 – Erection of two storey extensions to both sides of dwelling and single storey 

extension to front and rear at 8 Long Furrow, East Goscote.


Councillors considered the plans and agreed to Object to this application on the grounds that 

the development is overbearing and would have a detrimental impact on the street scene.
19/222

To consider quotes for the Pavilion Car Park


Unfortunately, the third quote did not arrive for this discussion to take place. NEXT AGENDA


The Section 106 monies were discussed and need to be applied for by the end of June at the 

latest.   Ideas were discussed and the clerk will put this on our next agenda with costings for 

some of the ideas.

19/223

Review of Hire Charges April 20 – April 21


All Councillors were given details of current hire charges. It was RESOLVED that the hire 

charges would be increased for those teams which have access to the pavilion. 
19/224

Budget (Expenditure) Update


The Clerk presented all Councillors with month by month expenditure figures and variance 

within the budget.  


The Council approved the latest expenditure details.


19/225

To arrange a staffing committee meeting to Review Salaries.


It was agreed that the staffing committee would meet on Monday 24th February at 2pm.
19/226

To consider adopting a Memorial policy for trees and benches.


The Clerk issued all Councillors with a draft memorial policy for them to consider.  


RESOLVED to adopt the policy with immediate effect. The clerk said she would try to contact 

those with existing memorial benches to give them a copy and ask for their contact details.
19/227

Update re Dr Shahs donation and choice of item of recognition
Dr Shah has requested a bench (black and grey recycled plastic) on the entrance to the village (opposite the Surgery) Cllr Malpus said that the VE day bench which is in situ is badly warped at the back.  It was RESOLVED to remove the VE Day bench and replace with the bench donated by Dr Shah. A plaque for Dr Shah will be attached to the bench – the wording was approved by the Parish Council.  The VE Day plaque will be re-sited onto the new bench being installed on the Playing field.
19/228

Maintenance – To discuss removing S Dilkes memorial bench
· The Clerk showed the Council pictures of the memorial bench. The bench was installed in 1998. It was agreed that due to its being badly warped it will be removed.

· The drain cover adjacent to the Church has been repaired by Jelsons.

· All Cllrs were given their maintenance areas for checking and returning to the office.
· Cllr Webbon gave a full report regarding the mound area.  The Clerk will action those required attention.

19/229

Items approved for expenditure



Proposed Accounts, Bench, Bird Boxes, 20’s plenty stickers.
19/230

Urgent items by permission of the Chairman



The Chairman confirmed that the Clerk would be taking sick leave during this year. The 


staffing committee will be discussing this.


The Chairman asked that the small area of land on Long Furrow/Chestnut Way where 


residents fences back on to the land needs discussion at our next meeting.


Cllr Cannon had a suggestion of getting water to the tennis court to jet wash it.  He will speak 

with our caretaker in due course.
The meeting closed at 8.35pm
L Pizer
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